
 

MANDATORY REFERRAL REPORT NO. 02-02 

PUBLIC LIBRARY OF CHARLOTTE/MECKLENBURG COUNTY 

BEATTIES FORD RD BRANCH LIBRARY EXPANSION 
     

PROJECT PROPOSAL AND LOCATION:  The Beatties Ford branch library is located at 2412 Beatties Ford 
Road. This project involves the proposed acquisition of an adjoining parcel at 2213 Gilbert Street (Parcel ID 
07501220) which will enable the construction of an approximate 5,000 SF building addition and required 
parking.  The additional building square footage will be used to expand the public services provided by the 
library.  The parcel proposed for acquisition is improved with a single-family house. 
      

PROJECT JUSTIFICATION:  The existing building was opened to the public in 1997.  Since that time, the 
community has requested that several improvements be made to the library, including the addition of a teen 
center, additional program spaces, additional computer workstations and more study seats.  Several community 
meetings were held to identify specific space and facility requirements. 
 

PROJECT IMPACT:  Impact upon the surrounding area will be little to none, with a slight increase in traffic off 
of Gilbert Street, as parking ingress/egress is from Gilbert.   
 

RELATIONSHIP TO OTHER PUBLIC OR PRIVATE PROJECTS:  The current zoning of the Gilbert Street 
parcel proposed for acquisition is R-5.   The Central District Plan calls for this parcel to remain in single family 
residential development.  Public facilities (such as libraries) are considered an appropriate use for single family 
residential areas.  The current library is zoned O-1 (CD) and a re-zoning of the additional parcel will be 
necessary.   Through the rezoning process, staff will monitor the design of the expansion in order to mitigate 
negative impacts on adjoining residential areas. 
 

PROJECT COST:  $1,250,000 for land and improvements. 
 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:  The Joint Use Task Force reviewed this application and had no comments 
regarding joint use for this site. 
 
This area of the city will be better served in its library needs by an expanded facility.  CMPC staff recommends 
approval of this request, conditioned upon the applicant securing rezoning of the property to be acquired.  
  

PLANNING COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION:   The Planning Committee approved the request by a 7-0 
vote at its January 15, 2002 meeting. 



 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 


